
 
MARCH 
 
 
 
Fri 8th 
7/8 Volleyball 
7/8 Tennis 
 
Mon 11th 
Student Free Day 
 
Wed 13th-25th   
NAPLAN 
 
 
Mon 18th 
School Photo’s 
 
Thurs 28th  
School cross Country  

 

CONTACT 

Web   eastlodd12.vic.edu.au/  

Email   east.loddon.p12 

@education.vic.gov.au  

Phone   54 314 444  

Blog  http://

stevenleed.edublogs.org/  

COLLEGE COUNCILLORS 

Richard Hicks, Darren Welsh, 

Nathan Twigg, Dustin Pas-

coe, Steve Leed, Scott Wil-

kinson, Sarah Krahe, Nicole 

Hocking, Natalie Rose, Lynda 

Cartwright, Dean Young, Kia 

Hooke, Sharon Lister, Isa-

belle Morrison and Brodie 

Wagner. 

Want to be on College Council??? 

Our college council are a wonderful group of parents and staff 
who come together each month to discuss the college and 
ways in which to consistently try to improve outcomes for our 
students. We will likely be seeking at least 2 nominations for 
parent representatives to join council in April and I ask that 
any parent who is interested in joining council, reach out to the 
college or to a college council member asap. I have nomina-
tion forms which I am able to share with those who are inter-
ested and I am more than happy to chat with any interested 
parents with regards to what the role of a college council 
member involves.  

College Photos— ** Monday March 18th ** 

This years college photos will be held on Monday March 18th, 
with class and family photos being taken predominately before 
recess. All students are asked to attend in full school uniform 
on the day. 

Photo’s are to be ordered online this year via the following 
link— 

http://the-loft-studio-bendigo.myshopify.com/ 

The preferred order closing date is Friday March 15th, with 
any orders after this date likely incurring a delayed delivery 
and potential $10 fee for postage and handling. 
Please note that families must complete an individual order for 
each of their children.  
Parent Teacher Student Interviews—Thankyou! 

It was great to see so many parents and carers at this weeks 
Parent Teacher Student Interviews. We really appreciate the 
effort that people have made in getting along in person or 
taking the time to chat over the phone. Families who were not 
able to make it along on Wednesday are encouraged to call or 
email their child’s teachers. It is extremely important that the 
school, the student and the family are all on the same page 
with education and expectations. 

College Council will discuss these interviews at next week’s 
meeting. Please forward any feedback to a council member 
before then. 

Upcoming School Review—Feedback Please 

Our college will be undertaking a whole school review in term 
3 and as part of this process, we will be seeking feedback 
from a range of sources both in the lead-up to the review, and 
during the actual review itself. Those who attended this weeks 
Parent teacher Student Interviews may have noticed the feed-
back sheets that were available.  I would like to express 
thanks to all who were able to complete these and encourage 
any other parents or carers to answer the following questions 
both openly and honestly. If you could take the time to do this 
on a piece of paper and then have yourself or your child sub-
mit the paper to the letterbox in the college office, then I would 
be most appreciative. 

The questions are as follows - 

1—What does East Loddon P-12 College do really well? 

2—What could East Loddon P-12 College do better? 

3—If you were Principal for a day, what would you do/
change? 

4—Any other comments or ‘Shout Out’s to individuals or 
teams at the college?... 

College Uniform 

It has been great to see so many students in full school uni-
form and the feedback regarding our new uniform items has 
been very positive. Almost all items of uniform are available 
from Noone in Bendigo, and families are also able to ‘click and 
collect’ items from their website. The college office also now 
has a number of new college hats (both wide-brim and legion-
naires) for sale. 

2024 Naplan Testing 

I would like to wish all of our years 3, 5, 7 and 9 students the 
very best for the Naplan testing period which starts next 
Wednesday 13th March. All that we ask is for students to do 
their best during the testing period, and to allow all others to 
do their best as well. 

Steve Leed—College Principal  



  

We are excited to introduce 
SpellEx this year in our grade 3 
and 4 classrooms. It is a com-
prehensive whole-class spelling 
program designed to equip our 
students with a solid under-
standing of the English spelling 
system. Developed by MulƟLit, 
SpellEx aims to empower stu-
dents to become excellent 
spellers by enhancing their 
phonological, orthographic, 
and morphological knowledge. 
SpellEx is specifically tailored 
for students from Year 3 on-
wards. It offers explicit instruc-
Ɵon in spelling concepts, termi-
nology, rules, and convenƟons. 
Through carefully scripted les-
sons and a variety of supple-
mentary resources, our teach-
ers can confidently guide stu-
dents towards mastering Eng-
lish orthography in a develop-
mentally appropriate manner. 
At the heart of SpellEx is Stella 
the Super Speller, a friendly 
character who accompanies 
students on an engaging jour-
ney towards spelling success. 
Stella's presence adds an ele-
ment of fun and excitement to 
the learning process, as she 
shares insider Ɵps and strate-
gies to help students become 
super spellers themselves. 
By parƟcipaƟng in SpellEx, our 
students will develop the skills 
and knowledge necessary to 
make informed decisions when 
spelling words. This proficiency 
will not only benefit their 
wriƟng across all curriculum 
areas but also foster confi-
dence and independence in 
their language abiliƟes. 
We believe that invesƟng in 
SpellEx will provide our stu-
dents with a strong foundaƟon 
in spelling, seƫng them up for 
academic success and lifelong 
literacy skills. and proficient 
spellers! 

Happy Birthday 
Marlen  

Yesterday we held our first 
Parent Teacher Student 
Interviews for the year.  
This is a process that we 
Ɵnker with each Ɵme they 
run and though it never hits 
perfecƟon, I think we have 
it running preƩy well.   

For those wondering, un-
like most schools, we try 
and fit interviews into a 
Ɵme that does not disrupt 
the enƟre day, nor become 
a student free day.  This is 
hopefully more convenient 
for parents.  The next inter-
view day will be on a differ-
ent day of the week, so 
that part Ɵme staff who 
don’t work Wednesdays 
can talk to you and also 
parents that are unavaila-
ble Wednesdays may be a 
chance on a different day. 

Our SRC has a bit of a new 
flavour this year.  They 
have already sorted major 
fundraisers for the year and 
seem to be busy around 

the school.  Some went to a 
day held at Boort P12 last 
week to learn about 
‘student voice’.  Their term 
1 Fundraiser is in aide of 
the  Good Friday Appeal.  
QR codes on posters have 
been placed around the 
college and will probably 
be aƩached to this or fu-
ture newsleƩers, so that 
you can donate from your 
phone, or your watch or 
whatever fancy new way 
we now have of spending 
without thinking.  (Sorry, 
but back in the good old 
days, we would go door to 
door, through the streets of 
my Long Gully neighbour-
hood, asking for kind peo-
ple to donate spare change.  
We didn't even have shoes! 
We crawled some years 
because we were so Ɵred.  
Over smashed glass mind 
you etc etc Nowadays its 
just zap and money is do-
nated.)  At any rate the SRC 
have set a target of $2000 

from our community, 
which is geƩable I think.  If 
you wish to donate online, 
do it via our QR code.  If 
you want to donate cash, 
please place money in a 
labelled envelope and send 
it to the office. 

We launch into a long 
weekend this weekend 
which is awesome, unless 
you love work like me.  
Coming up in the next few 
weeks we have school pho-
tos on the 18th of March, 
9/10 sports days and an 
Outdoor Ed canoe camp 20
-22 March.  From there its 
not long unƟl the end of 
term.  Boom. 

Footy is back on tonight 
and like most years, I can’t 
wait. I love cricket and ten-
nis, but it’s really not the 
same is it.  Good luck if you 
are in the finals for cricket, 
tennis, footy, basketball etc 
over the weekend. 

Mr Wilko   



PARENT TEACHER INTERVIEWS 

Thank you to the families who were able to attend inter-
views on Wednesday. It is always great to sit and talk 
about your child to see how they are going, and how we 
can help. Please reach out if you were unable to make 
a time, but would like one.  

EASTER HAT PARADE 

One of our favourite P4 events is happening on the last 
day of term. The Easter Hat Parade is exactly what is 
sounds like; an opportunity for students to make some 
fantastic hats, and show them off in a parade! Our Art 
teachers are kindly preparing some kits to go home so 
all students are able to participate. Families are wel-
come to come and watch the parade which will be held 
first thing in the morning.  

 

 

 

SRC REPRESENTATIVES 

Our Grade 4 students have had the chance to be a part 
of our SRC committee. Last year, students presented 
speeches explaining why they would like to be a part of 
SRC. With this, we had some SRC Representatives 
who will speak in our regular P4 assemblies. Those 
students who were voted are Dustin B, Ashlyn W, and 
Ruby H. Well done to these students. We hope you 
enjoy the challenge of speaking in front of our sub-
school and taking on some new challenges this year! 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

NAPLAN—Grade 3 students—Wednesday 13th March, 
Friday 16th March, Tuesday 19th March, Wednesday 
20th March.  

SCHOOL CROSS COUNTRY—28th March 

 

 

 

SCIENCE RULES! 

Secondary Sandhurst 
Swimming   

What a day our students had at 
The Bendigo Aquatic Centre! 

Congratulations to all students 
who competed against the 
Sandhurst division schools.  

Well done to Gus A and Marley  
A for receiving age champions! 

We had a number of students 
place 1st and 2nd, they will be 
competing  in the LMR in Swan 
Hill on Tuesday: Ava M, Marley 
A, Gus A, Keira T, Georgia P, 
Kyen M, Ruby C, Lucy P. We 
wish them all the best racing 

against schools in the Loddon 
Mallee Region.    

Primary Division Swimming 
Carnival  

On Monday we sent selected 
primary school students to 

Bendigo East Swimming Pool 
to swim against students in the 
Sandhurst Division. All students 
competed with enthusiasm and 
we had some excellent results.   
Well done to Jack H, Billie A, 
Reese P, Ruby H and Leni F 
who will travel to Swan Hill to 

compete against primary 
school in the Loddon Mallee 

Region. Good Luck! 

Friday March  8 

Tomorrow selected students 
will travel to Bendigo to com-

pete in either Volleyball or Ten-
nis, students are to wear their 

PE tops and black shorts.  

Friday March 15 

Selected students in year 9 and 
10 will attend the Sandhurst 

Secondary Intermediate sports 
day to compete in Volleyball or 
tennis. Consent and payment 

can now be completed on 
Compass. 

School swimming  

Students in year 7-10 finally 
finished their school swimming 
program today. By all reports 
student had a great day learn-

ing survival techniques.   

It was great to see so many Middle Years families here 
for Parent-Teacher interviews yesterday afternoon. 
These opportunities provide a great chance for teachers 
and parents to touch base at the start of the year. 
Please contact your child’s teacher if you have any 
questions or concerns throughout the term.  

Tomorrow we will be sending Year 7/8 tennis and vol-
leyball teams to compete in Bendigo. Those Year 7/8 

who remain at school will combine into one class and 
run on an alternative timetable for the day.  

Wednesday will be the start of NAPLAN for our Year 5 
and 7 students. All students will need access to head-
phones for these tests. Please send in a set of head-
phones if your child doesn't have a pair to use here at 
school. Students using their own set of headphones for 
the test allows for these sessions to run more smoothly.  

I hope everyone enjoys the long weekend!  

    .  

Dear Parents/Carers, THANK YOU!!! 
It was so nice to see students taking their parents 
around the College for interviews yesterday. I really 
enjoy talking to parents and love being able to share 
stories and snippets of information about how students 
are progressing in class. Thanks for taking the time to 
come into school or chatting via phone. Thanks also to 
parents that responded to my contact with checking in 
re appointments or updates on your child’s progress.  
 
Y9 Morrisby testing underway 
Our Y9 students commenced their Morrisby testing 
yesterday whilst the interviews were taking place. Stu-
dents had to complete a series of questions and apti-
tude tests relating to themselves, their interests, likes, 
dislikes. In the end a glossy magazine is produced 
about the student. With a whole lot of information about 
their strengths and the sorts of industries and careers 
they may be suited to. Angela (Careers Co) was im-
pressed with the students participation and focus. Go 
Y9!!! 
 
 

Y10 & 11 Occupational Health & Safety Modules  
Meanwhile during interviews our Y10 & Y11 students 
completed the exciting online Occupational Health & 
Safety requirements for their upcoming work experience 
June 24th to 28th. Again, Angela was really impressed 
with the students level of engagement and productivity. 
Well done!!!  
Y12 Chemistry excursion  

Brodie and Alex travelled with Mrs Johns (thanks) to 
participate in a practical experiment about half cells and 
circuits with students from their small group partnership.  
 

Buon compleanno Marly  
Wishing Marly (Y12) Happy 
Birthday. Happy Birthday Laela 
Y9 today too.  

Enjoy the long weekend 
Labour Day holiday.  
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Canteen 

SRC NEWS 

Fri 8th 
Bec Cullen 

Lisa Twigg  2024 March 

Mon 11th 
Labour Day  

No School 
Mon 18th 

Anna Osborne  

Tues 12th 
Sue Pickles 

Tues 19th 
Sue Pickles 

Wed 13th 
Nicky Lawry  

 
Wed 20th 

Penny Cockerell  

Thurs 14th 
Sue Pickles 

Thurs 21st 
Sue Pickles 

Fri 15th 
Sam Ellis 

Shan Ralphs 
Fri 22nd 

Kristie Cullinan 

Miranda Smith  

 
During the past couple 
of SRC meeƟngs we 
have been outlining 
various events and 
plans for the year and 
have decided on the 
first one being the 
Good Friday Appeal. 
There will be a gold coin 
donaƟon for a casual 
clothes day on the last 
day of term, Thursday 
28th of March (also our 
Cross Country day), 
where all proceeds will 
go towards the Good 
Friday Appeal. Howev-
er, our fundraising 
efforts are not limited 
to this day. Our school 
has registered with the 
Good Friday Appeal to 
be a fundraising point, 
meaning you can scan 
the QR code on our 
poster in this news-
leƩer and donate to 
this life-saving cause 
through our fundraising 
team. We are confident 
that everyone has some 
sort of story related to 
the Royal Children’s 
Hospital over the years, 
and we wanted to do 
something to thank 
them and the work they 
conƟnue to do for all of 
us. Please encourage 
your friends, family, 
neighbours, and com-
munity to donate 
through our link, and 
together we can do 
something amazing and 
support the Royal Chil-
dren’s Hospital. Thank 
you! 

WriƩen by Charlize Sin-
clair 


